City of Rule Jan. 4™ 2024

The regular meeting of the Rule City Council was called to order at 5:32 pm on Jan. 4", 2024.

In attendance was Mayor Delle Watkins, Sandy Flores, Kyle Kittley, and Marshall Bradford. Absent were
Kim Stulir and Kimberly Eaton. Also in attendance was Hugh Brady, Joyce Ramirez, Tye Stulir, Kirk
Ziesemer and Dale Garner.

Kirk led the meeting in Prayer followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.

The minutes from last month’s meeting were looked over and Kyle Kittley made the motion to accept the
minutes and Marshall Bradford seconded. All in favor

No written complaints. Public comments- Kirk said he didn’t believe the school road is properly marked
for a one way.

The Financials of deposits were looked over and the bills. Kyle Kittley made the motion to approve the
bills and Marshall Bradford seconded. All in favor.

Election planning. The members who's term will be up are Mayor Delle Watkins, Marshall Bradford, and
Kimberly Eaton.

PUBLIC WORKS REPORT- Hugh gave his report. He got the Air Compressor and shelves for the new shop.
Had the TCEQ Inspection, Ran the sewer behind Bob Clarks, Brian will test on Monday, Jan. 8. Need to
take the mower to Abilene to get it service and also need to take the Side by Side to get it serviced also.

FIRE DEPT. REPORT- Hugh gave the Fire Dept report. They had 2 EMS calls, 1 wreck west of Rule on Hwy
380. Had the pictures with Santa and are planning on doing a community feed with AMA TechTel soon.
They just need to pick a day that will be good.

MUNICIPAL COURT REPORT- Tye gave his report. We had 12 citations, 3 payment plans. He went to Judge
school and he learned we have to submit reports to the Comptroller. There is a computer software called
Fundview that he would like to have, other cities use it. It fills out the paperwork and separates the fee

amount of money that goes to what area. He will find out more information on this for the next meeting.

CEMETERY REPORT- Jeffrey couldn’t be here but he left word that he would have a quote for the pre-
emergence chemical by the next meeting.

We are still waiting for the Code enforcement.

Next month Tye will have Law Enforcement here to discuss a possible interlocal agreement with them if
we can’t get our own law enforcement.

Regular session ended at 6:47 and went into executive session to looked of Bid for garbage pickup from
AEL.



The executive session ended at 7:03 and back to the regular session at 7:03. It was decided to have a
Special meeting on Monday Jan.8™.

Sandy Flores made the motion to adjourn, and Marshall Bradford seconded. All in favor. Meeting
adjourned at 7:12 pm



